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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-3000
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION


February 5, 2008
MEMORANDUM FOR:  
Carolyn Federoff, President, National Council of HUD 





Locals 222

FROM:  


Norman Mesewicz, Deputy Director





  Labor and Employee Relations Division, ARHLL
SUBJECT:  


Implementation of WebTA
In accordance with Article 5, Section 5.02 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement, this memorandum serves as notification to the union of Management’s proposal to implement an automated Time and Attendance (T&A) System called WebTA using a phased approach starting in the third quarter of FY-08.  Attached is an information sheet regarding the WebTA System.  The WebTA System is a NFC approved web-based time and attendance system which will replace the NFC’s STARWeb Time and Attendance System to modernize T&A processes.   

The WebTA System will allow employees to enter and validate their own time and submit records to their supervisors for electronic timecard approval.  The WebTA System will include the following features:
For Employees:
· Record leave, credit hours and/or compensatory time using the WebTA System following applicable regulations, policies and procedures.

· Submit Leave Requests to your Supervisor using the system.

· Ability to view current and historical T&A information.

For Supervisors and Managers:

· Certify employee data prior to sending to NFC.

· Notify the Master TimeKeeper to input the employee’s time in the absence of the employee.

· Review and approve or deny all leave requests.
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For Master TimeKeepers:
· Enter and validate T&A data on behalf of employees.

· Manage employee’s Employee Profile.

· Add new employees or make an employee inactive.

Certain job tasks now performed by the timekeepers such as the numerous hours spent on manually preparing, distributing, collecting, calculating, auditing, and making corrections throughout the entire leave year in the current system will be significantly reduced or eliminated in some cases in WebTA.  The current role of the Timekeeper, STARWeb Administrator and STARWeb Transmitter will be replaced by the WebTA Master Timekeeper role.  The OHR Team will work closely with the program offices to identify and determine the number of Master Timekeepers necessary to support WebTA.  
Please submit any preliminary bargaining proposals you may have regarding this matter within 10 (ten) calendar days after receipt of this memorandum.

If you have any questions, please contact Joann T. Robinson at (202) 708-3373.

Attachment

cc:

Edward Eitches, Chairperson, Headquarters

Perry Casper, Portland, Oregon

James Lee, Richmond, Virginia

Marinella Murillo, San Antonio, Texas

Lisa Lowery, Knoxville, Tennessee

Sherry Norton, Jacksonville, Florida  
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